Minutes of the August 4, 2025, Regular Board Meeting of Sherman Township

The regular scheduled meeting of the Sherman Township Board was held on Monday August 4, 2025 at 7:00 pm, in the meeting room of the township hall. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor-Smalligan at 7:00 pm. After the pledge of allegiance, roll call was taken and members present were Karen Berens, Doug Berens, Stan Stroven, Ken Smalligan, and Jamie Kukal.

Motion was made by D Berens and 2nd by S Stroven to approve the agenda as presenter. All approved, motion passed.

Motion was made by S Stroven and 2nd by K Brens to approve the minutes from July 7, 2025, as presented. All approved, motion passed.

There was no public comment at this time.

Treasurer-Berens presented her report of outgoing funds highlighting the cost of the dumpsters for the Junk Drive of \$1,650. A Motion was made by S Stroven and 2nd by D Berens to accept the Treasurer's report and authorize the payment of bills. Roll call vote was taken. Yes; K Berens, D Berens, S Stroven, Ken Smalligan and J Kukal No; none. Motion passed.

Clerk-Kukal presented the clerk's report, highlighting that it was a quiet month and the insurance renewal has yet to be presented.

Supervisor- Smalligan updated everyone on the status of the IT maintenance, which will require all updated computers. Motion was made by J Kukal and 2nd by D Berens to allow the sending of up to \$3,000 for updating the office computers. Roll call vote was taken. Yes; K Berens, D Berens, S Stroven, Ken Smalligan and J Kukal No; none. Motion passed. Smalligan presented the PLM Contract for Robinson Lake for Renewal and confirmed the committee recommended the 5 yr program. Motion was made by K Berens and 2nd by S Stroven to accept the recommendation of the 5 year program from PLM for Robinson Lake. All approved, motion passed. Smalligan is recommending the board look at updating the fee schedule yet this year, tabled till next month.

Trustee Stroven presented the calculations for review of the Special Assessment Roll, which will be decided at next month's public hearing.

Assessor-Story was not present and no report was provided.

For the Cemetery, Stroven reported he is still working on pricing for the plaques to use on the columbarium.

For hall rental and maintenance, Dale Berens reported that there was a yard light out. Smalligan advised him to contact Neboor electric.

For the planning commission, D Berens reported that they are still working on a special event ordinance and should have a draft to present to the board next month.

Minutes of the August 4, 2025, Regular Board Meeting of Sherman Township

Building inspector-Smalligan presented his report indicating 3 permits and 7 inspections last month.

Zoning Administrator-Kukal confirmed the 3 permits and updated the board that there is a new property owner at the Goody drive residence and they are working hard at cleaning the property up.

For White Cloud Sherman Utilities K Kroprolces reported that they had the regular meeting earlier in the day with nothing significant to report.

For Fremont Fire District, K Berens reported billing \$2,465.77 and collecting \$162.82 last month.

There was no new or unfinished business.

There was no public comment at this time.

There was no Board member comment at this time.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm

Submitted by: Jamie Kukal-Clerk

Visitors present: Wayne Berens Jerry Engel Chad Kukal Gary Smalligan

Karen Koprolces Brett Derks Jim Maike Dale and Julie Berens

Vonda Tollefson